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Lindroth ( 1957) ltl an excellent 
Look entitled "The Faunal Connec­
tions Letween Europe and North 
America" has dealt with the animals, 
especially the insects, common to the 
two continents. He shows that the 
introduction of foreign plants and 
lower animals in Newfoundland has 
been brought about , to a large extent, 
by their unintentional introduction in 
ballast. Hence there is no need to 
postulate land bridges, etc. This bal­
last was carried over in sailing vessels 
of the North Atlantic trade and dump­
ed on or just off-shore from the 
areas in which these ve ssels loaded 
cargo fo r shipment to Europe. It wa s 
found that much of the ba llast tran s­
ported to Newfoundland originated 
from southwestern England. 

On pp. 170-172, in stances of simibr 
balla st dumping in th e Pacific North­
wes t are cited: one for Puget Sound 
and one fo r P ortl a nd, Oregon. Dr. 
J R. Adam s o f the U niversity of 
Briti sh Co lumbia te ll s m e that De ­
parture Bay, just no rth o f Nanaim o on 
Vancouver I sland, was a centre fo r 
ballast dumping: coal mined there 
from 1852 o n wa s shipped to all parts 
of the ·world. Figs. 7 and 8 in Lind­
roth's work show the di stribution o f 
introduced specie s o f Carablls in North 
America, and sh ow s the area around 
Vanco uver to be one of the primary 
centres . It is sugges ted that the balla st 
dumping in this area may have played 
a considerable part in introducing 
European fo rms to th e ai-ea. Most 

of the European insects introduced into 
the Pacific Northwest have been late 
arrivals compared with eastern Cana­
da; this is correlated with the fact 
that the Panama Canal was not opened 
until 1914. We do not know, at pres­
ent, the place of origin of the ballast 
dumped in the Pacific Northwest. 
Perhaps much of it also came from 

·Southwestern England. 

Va rl ey (1958) in a review of Lind­
roth 's book, when discussing the 
g roups of animals considered therein, 
states that "the vast majority of 
animal groups are excluded because 
taxomic study is insufficiently ad­
vanced, and careful collation of the 
de sc ribed species on the two sides of 
the Atlantic has yet to be undertaken." 
The prese nt author has collected 
H eteroptera in Great Britain for the 
pa st 11 y ea rs and is now undertaking 
such a. colla tion in thi s group. Whil st 
collec ting with Dr. 'vV. J Le Quesne , 
in southwestern England in 1956, the 
auth o r took the o pportunity to collect 
in many of the area s, mentioned by 
Lindroth a s thos e from ·which balla st 
wa s taken . 

It is of interest to no te that a num­
ber o f the species o f Hemiptera, 
recorded a s new to Briti sh Columbia 
sin ce 1914 by Mr. W. Downes are of 
European origin. The author hopes 
to be able to collect specimens and 
trace reco rds of ballast dumping for 
the Departure Bay area . Any assis­
tance in this fteld would be greatly 
appreciated. 
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